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Local Men in charge of contractor Ben Hawkins Fill Town 

With Noise of Destruction as Lakeside Inn Comes Down; 

Same Crew Will Follow With Building Improvements 

 

   Perhaps among the most important happening around 

Lakeside, or even in the entire county, is the wrecking of 

Lakeside Inn - formally one of the high-class hostelries of 

southern California and known far and wide. 

   The building - a mammoth, four-story structure containing 

150 guest rooms and every convenience to make it modern was 

designed along the lines of Hotel del Coronado, and, we under-

stand, by the same architect. It has been advertised in the past 

as "the Coronado of the mountains." 

   The grounds included Lindo Lake and Park, whose ample 

acres furnished boating, duck shooting, golf, and other recrea-

tions for guests. The tables were supplied with meat, poultry 

and vegetables home grown. The mineral springs contained 

medicitional properties which were known world wide. The 

beautiful grounds and the race-track were the scenes of parties 

galore where celebreties and millionaires met and played and 

were happy, and Lakeside profited by their presence. 

   But today things are different. Men are at work from top to 

bottom of the building with screw-drivers, hammers, bars, and 

other wrecking tools and the old land-mark is being razed. And 

it is right and well that such a course is being followed, for 

long since its value as a hostelry has been lost and many years 

have seen it lying idle and slowly going to wreck. The park and 

lake which were its principal assets entered into litigation and 

are now the property of the county. Hunting is now open to the 

public and Lakeside citizenry are planning a general park and 

lake clean-up day. Water has again been turned back into the 

lake through the natural run-way shut up by the building of the 

race track and a few good rains will bring the water up to its 

proper height and clarify its body. 

   Mr. C.S. Judson, the present owner of the property, has 

closed a contract with Ben Hawkins for the wrecking of the 

building, the disposal of materials, and the immediate erection 

of two cottages. The writer of this article is exceedingly well 

pleased with the present disposition of this estate - when the 

entire holding is eventually cut into small tracts with a home 

and family occupying each, then, indeed, will Lakeside profit. 

 

Article from the LAKESIDE BOOSTER, Saturday February 

28,1920. Author unknown.  

2012 Calendar of Events 
 

Lakeside Historical Society 
Regular Meeting 
March 27, 2012 

7 PM 
Our guest speaker is 

Gary Andrews- Western Re-Actor 
ñOld Townò 

Refreshments following 

LAKESIDE INN BEING RAZED; NEW HOUSES PLAN NOW 
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Loving Memory of Betty Held 
 
   I am feeling very sad and very lonely as I write this. Betty 
passed away December 20, 2011. I have always wondered 
how I, the shy, skinny little loner in school, was lucky enough 
to marry Betty. Everyone was her friend. Many times I have 
seen her walk into a room full of strangers and leave a room 
full of friends. She taught me how to mix with people. She 
taught me how to belong. She was the perfect wife. Everything 
I lacked she had and gave to me. 
   Betty was born in San Diego on March 12, 1928. Her first 
years were spent in Mission Beach. During the deepest part of 
the Depression, her parents and grandparents acquired some 
land in Blossom Valley from, of all people, Colonel "Ed" Fletch-
er, who was mentioned in the January issue of Historical Hap-
penings. Betty grew up just over the hill from Lakeside. Her 
father, Mel Chivas, was the sheet metal contractor at the Hall 
Company in El Cajon. 
   Betty and I were married April 25 1948 and had one child, 
Forrest Held, two grandchildren, Garrett Held and Dr. Alison 
Gardner, two great grandchildren, Ben and Will Gardner. 
   Betty became the Office Manager of several businesses we 
started together, "Dick Held Javelins," "Whitewater Boats" and 
later, "Oregon Track Equipment" of which I was the managing 
partner. 
   A gathering is planned in Betty's memory late next June at 
the mountain cabin on Navajo Lake in Southern Utah where 
we spent many summers. 
 
January 19, 2012 

MARCELLA (Carender) WILLIAMS, 96 
 
   Lakeside Histori-
cal Society lost a 
dear friend and 
dedicated volunteer 
January 23, 2012. 
Marcella was born 
August 31, 1915. 
She was a found-
ing member of the 
Society in 1976. 
She was the Chair-
woman of the His-
torical Society Ar-
chives up until a fall 
a few years ago 
prevented her from 
carrying out the 
duties. 
   Back in 1976 a 
single scrap book 
and a box of news-

paper clippings, notes and family histories were donated to the 
fledgling Historical Society by the family of Flossie Beadle, con-
sidered to be Lakeside's first historian. Marcella called together 
a team of other volunteers to begin the tedious task of organiz-
ing the stories, clippings and memorabilia into scrapbooks for 
the beginning of the Historical Society's archives. Every week 
the dedicated group would meet on Marcella's porch and work 
at organizing the information. Nowadays the History Center has 
over 300 scrapbooks filled with all sorts of Lakeside history and 
memorabilia thanks to Marcella's organizing skills. The Ar-
chives group still meet every Wednesday to continue her work.   
   Marcella and Olga Puhn also set about the task of compiling 
information to create the "Legends Of Lakeside" history book.  
It took them four years to get it published and it has been a hot 
seller ever since. She also served as President of Historical 
Society for two terms. Marcella was also a founding member of 
the Lakeside Garden Club in 1960, which is still going strong 
today. The group of Grossmont High School friends became 
the Tawasi Club, which still meets occasionally.    
   According to 97 year old Edna Kouns, she first met Marcella 
at the school bus stop on Woodside Avenue . . . that was 84 
years ago and they have been side-kicks ever since. They both 
graduated from Grossmont High School in 1932.   
   She married Bob Williams in 1935 and they had five children 
in the 34 years before he passed. A son, Eddie Williams, 
Daughter, Marlene Wilson, son, Don Williams, Jimmy Williams 
and daughter, Sandra Melville. She has a large,loving family 
which also include 11 Grandchildren, 19 Great Grandchildren 
and 5 Great Great Grandchildren. Surviving children are Jimmy 
and Sandra.   
   In the mid-1980s, 
Marcella saved her old 
home place where she 
grew up from demolition 
and had it moved to its 
present site at the cor-
ner of Julian Avenue 
and Channel Road. The 
home was built in 1905 
and was designed by a 
very famous architect, 

Pillar of Society Dies at 96 

Irving Gill. He was a modernist and the lines of the home were 
extreme with wide overhangs and arched porches, a big change 
from the Victorian era small rooms and fancy decorations. Mar-
cella said it would have 
been cheaper to build a 
new house, but she never 
regretted the restoration 
project. In 1988 she re-
ceived a "People In Preser-
vation" award from Save 
Our Heritage Organization. 
In 1999 the Historical Soci-
ety placed a bronze historic 
marker on her home which 
Marcella was very proud of.  
   A graveside service was 
held at Greenwood Memori-
al Park and a Celebration of 
Life was held at the 
Lakeside Christian Church, 
followed by a luncheon for 
family and friends. 
   The family requests a 
donation to the Lakeside 
Historical Society in Marcel-
la's name.     

Submitted by Betty McMillen 
 

   Marcella, you will be missed very much by your family, friends 
and the members of the Lakeside Historical Society. May you 
rest in peace. 
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ADOPT-A-BED 
  
    A flower bed, that is. All of the recent wonderful rain 
has caused our flower beds to explode with new growth! 
So much so, in fact, that a few firm hands are needed to 
tame them. 
    Here is a great opportunity for a few members to get 
their hands dirty for the good of the society without a lot 
of paperwork or meetings. Our several flower beds are 
located in a few different areas. Anyone interested can 
choose one or more flower beds to care for at their own 
convenience and schedule. You will have a  fairly free 
hand in what or how much to prune, thin, and change.  
    You can bring your own tools or the society can pro-
vide them. Most of the beds have automated watering 
systems but some occasional spot watering may be 
needed. 
    I am usually around the grounds on Tuesdays from 
about 10 AM to noon. Come by and have a look. Or call 
me at 443-4176. 

John Swink, Yardboy 

THANK YOU! 
To Chicken Pot-Pie Dinner Sponsors 

 
   In the February LHS newsletter, we asked members to help 
support the fund raising efforts of our volunteers by sponsoring 
the cost of food for the Annual Chicken Pot-Pie Dinner. The 
response was beyond generous!  
   We send our heart felt thanks to: 
 
  Sponsorship Item 

 
Pot-Pies  

Paul and Jean Rosenberger 
 

Pot-Pies and Gravy 
Dick Held, in memory of his wife Betty 

 
Vegetables, & Mashed Potatoes 

 
Salad 

Anonymous 
  
Desert 

Janis and Gordon Shackelford 
 

Rolls 
Vivian Hanson 

 
   We also thank Tom Prendergast for a $500 event sponsorship 
for the Pot-Pie Dinner!  And, to all of our hungry members and 
friends who joined us in this annual fundraiser 


